Ordinance No.

Purpose:

Description:

Construction
Estimate:

Funding Source:

Schedule:

Ward:

LEGISLATIVE SUMMARY

MAYOR’S OFFICE OF CAPITAL PROJECTS
Division of Engineering and Construction

CUY IR 90 11.33, PID 119472
Ramp Safety Improvement Program

705-2023

This Department requests legislation to grant consent to
ODOT to construct Ramp Safety Improvements at West
Blvd. at the Interstate 90 ramp, PID 119472, in the City
of Cleveland and to authorize the Director of Capital
Projects to enter into one or more agreements with ODOT
to make the improvement.

ODOT will arrange for the preparation of construction
plans and specifications, including engineering reports,
and for the supervision and administration of the
construction cost and contribute 100% of the eligible costs.
The ramp safety improvement project within the City of
Cleveland includes enhancements to pavement markings,
signage, new roadway features and updated signalization.
The roadway features consist of ADA curb ramps, curb
extensions, a median islands and improved curb radii.
The signalization consists of upgraded vehicular and
pedestrian signals. These enhancements are part of
ODOT’s ongoing efforts to improve pedestrian safety on or
adjacent to Highways within the State.

$570,000
100% — Ohio Department of Transportation

Design: April 2023 to July 2023
Construction: October 2023 to June 2024

11, Council Member Danny Kelly
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City of Cleveland Memorandum
Justin M. Bibb, Mayor

Mayor’s Office of Capital Projects
DATE: May 18, 2023

TO:

FROM: James DeRosa, Director
Mayor’s Office of Capital Projects

SUBJ.: Consent Legislation
CUY IR 090 11.33, PID 119472
Ramp Safety Improvement Program

This Department requests legislation be prepared to grant the Director of
Capital Projects consent to the Ohio Department of Transportation to
construct and administer the aforementioned Ramp Safety Improvement
Project at West Blvd. and Interstate 90. Please note the project is funded
100% by the State of Ohio.

If you have any questions, please contact Richard J. Switalski, P.E.,
Administrative Manager, Division of Engineering and Construction.

Thank you for your co-operation in this matter.

JD/rm

cc: Ryan Puente, Deputy Chief of Staff + Chief Government Affairs Officer
Bradford J. Davy, Chief of Staff
Bonita G. Teeuwen, Chief Operating Officer
Richard Switalski, Administration Bureau Manager, Eng. & Const.
Meredith Carey, Legislative Liaison, MOCAP
Nancy Lanzola, Legislative Liaison, Department of Law
Beverly Gray, Legislative Liaison, Department of Law
Robert Chappelle, Manager, Eng. & Construction
Ron Mason, Consulting Engineer, Eng. & Construction (File)





